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Bridget Schwarz
P.O. Box 61731

Executive Board
Vancouver, WA 98666

360.573.5873
March 31, 2009
bridget@bridge-i-t.com

Greetings –

BOARD  of  COUNTY  COMMISSIONERS.  Great news!  In response to public demand, every month the BoCC will hold one of their regular Tuesday weekly public meetings in the evening.  It will be on the first Tuesday of the month (i.e. April 7) at 7 pm in the commissioner’s hearing room on the 6th floor of the county public service building (1300 Franklin).

COMMISSIONER  STEVE  STUART.  Steve will be our guest at the April meeting.  Hear what’s on his mind and tell him what’s on yours.  We meet Thursday April 9 at 7 pm in the Community of Christ meeting room at 400 NE 179th Street.

BURGERVILLE  FANATIC.  If Burgerville USA had a fan club, I’d join it.  They are a home town business.  They pay their staff a living wage with full benefits.  They buy local.  They serve healthy food.  They are proactive in the effort to preserve our environment.  They support our community.

Prompted by their application for a permit to sell beer and wine at the Salmon Creek store, we asked for a representative from this company to meet with us.  What a response!  Jeff Harvey, their President, will be at our April meeting.

Like me, do you suffer from withdrawal when the Yukon Gold fries go off the menu?  Are you counting the days until Walla Walla onion rings are again available?  Are you curious what other special treats they have in the works?  We’ll find out in April!

FAMILY  FARMS.  As many of you are aware, I live on property that has been passed down from my ancestors all the way back to the original land trust deed.  There are currently 4 generations of my family living on our quarter parcel.

We have always been good stewards of the land.  (Half is old growth forest, the rest has been reforested or is used for farming.)  Unfortunately a Seattle environmental group – Futurewise – has appealed the county’s decision to allow my cousin to divide his 20 acres so that all 4 of his children can carry on the family tradition.  Under the circumstances, would you agree the name Futurewise is a misnomer?

Regards,

Bridget Schwarz

For the Executive Board
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Maureen Jondahl
P.O. Box 61731 

Executive Board
Vancouver, WA 98666

360 / 573-2600
March 17, 2009
mjondahl@hotmail.com
Dear Commissioners

The Fairgrounds Neighborhood Association Board would like to thank Pete Capell, Director of Public Works, Jerry Barnett from the Parks Department and other Parks Department staff members for participating in a cooperative effort to more effectively utilize the resources for the Fairgrounds Community Park.

Pete Capell and Jerry Barnett participated in a lively discussion at the February 12 Fairgrounds Neighborhood Association meeting which included many neighbors that live close to the proposed park.

We appreciate the positive cooperative attitude that Pete and Jerry exemplified.  Based upon the discussions we were pleased that they agreed to reduce the size of the parking lot thereby reducing the environmental impact on the surrounding area.  We also appreciate that they have agreed to remove the skate spot at this time.

FGNA members were also pleased to hear Pete Capell and the Parks Department make a commitment to develop walking trails through out the entire parcel, and their pledge to work with the FGNA in developing alternative uses for the remaining western parcels.

Our goal is to utilize maximize usage while maintaining the sensitive environmental area and wildlife habitat.  In addition to the walking trails some of the ideas that need to be further explored include an off leash dog park, sports fields for informal/non league play, community gardens, informative interpretive centers and expanded bird watching areas.

The meeting held on February 12 represented the best of the community and government working together for the benefit of the entire community.

Sincerely,

Maureen Jondahl

for the Executive Board
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M A R K    Y O U R    C A L E N D A R S

FGNA  April  9  meeting

Clark County Commissioner Steve Stuart

Burgerville USA President Jeff Harvey

Thursday April 9 at 7:00 PM

Community of Christ Meeting Room, 400 NE 179th ST

This month Clark County Commissioner Steve Stuart is our guest.  Steve has attended one of our monthly meetings every year since his election.  As usual, he’ll have information to share with us and we’ll have an opportunity to share our viewpoints and concerns with him.  We’ll also have Jeff Harvey, President of Burgerville USA at our meeting.  The leader of this local landmark business will bring us up to speed on their plans, which includes an application to sell beer and wine at their Salmon Creek store.

FGNA  May  14  meeting

Clark County Commissioner Tom Mielke

Thursday May 14 at 7:00 PM

Community of Christ Meeting Room, 400 NE 179th ST

In May Clark County Commissioner Tom Mielke will be our guest.  Last year, as a candidate, Tom came to our July meeting.  Tom joined the BoCC as the board member from our area - District 1.  (He replaces Betty Sue Morris.)

FGNA  June  11  meeting

Fairgrounds Public Safety complex expansion

Thursday June 11 at 7:00 PM

Community of Christ Meeting Room, 400 NE 179th ST

In June representatives from the Clark County Fire & Rescue District will be our guests.  They will share with us their planning for new facilities on the west side of the pulbic safety complex.

FGNA  July  9  meeting

Fun times!  Picnic and BBQ

Thursday July 9 at 7:00 PM

Community of Christ Meeting Room, 400 NE 179th ST

Contact Vicki Fitzsimmons (573.6604) or Maureen Jondahl (574.2600)to help plan this fun event.

FGNA  August  meeting

There is no meeting!  Enjoy the fair!
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N E I G H B O R H O O D S ,   U S A

Dear neighbors,

Only 52 more days!  But who’s counting?  (OK, I am!)  I am writing to urge you to attend the 34th annual Neighborhoods, USA national conference on neighborhood concerns.

It is being held May 20 – 23 in Spokane, WA.  As usual, there will be 800 – 1000 neighborhood leaders and local government neighborhood outreach staff in attendance.

Do you want to learn how neighborhood leaders from around the country grapple with quality of life issues?  That’s what the conference workshops are all about.

Do you want to learn about the most successful neighborhood improvement projects in the country?  That’s what the NOTY (Neighborhood of the Year) awards are all about.

Do you want to learn how the best government and private partnership projects address neighborhood needs?  That’s what the Best Neighborhood Programs (BNP) are all about.

Here’s what a budget for our 34th annual conference in Spokane would include:

1) Conference registration is $225.  That includes all conference events and these meals:

· opening reception Wednesday night;

· opening breakfast Thursday morning;

· mayor’s reception Thursday night;

· Neighborhood Of The Year awards lunch on Friday;

· neighborhood tours Friday night and neighborhood block party Friday night;

· Best Neighborhood Practices lunch on Saturday.

2) Rooms at the conference hotel (Red Lion) are $134 night including all taxes.  Parking is free; an airport shuttle is free.  The conference center is an easy 350 step walk over the Spokane River.

3) Fuel was $3 a gallon when I drove there last October for the NUSA fall board meeting.  The round trip in my gas guzzling, carbon spewing muscle car cost me $90.

By sharing a ride and a room you can halve your costs.

As a member of the Neighborhoods, USA volunteer Board of Directors I raid my bank account to attend 3 NUSA board planning meetings a year.  Obviously I am a strong supporter of our annual conference.

To learn more about Neighborhoods, USA and our annual conference, go to www.nusa.org.  Or contact me if you have any questions (bridget@bridge-i-t.com or 573.5873).

Regards,

Bridget Schwarz
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(NEW)  NEIGHBORHOOD  PARK

Clark County Public Works and Vancouver-Clark Parks and Recreation has begun preliminary site analysis and planning work on Stanton Neighborhood Park, which is located in FGNA boundaries.

Stanton Neighborhood Park is located on the east side of NE 29th Avenue at 175th Street.  It is one of the 35 parks being developed as part of the Greater Clark Parks District program.

Construction is tentatively scheduled to begin in late spring or summer 2010.  We will be invited to participate in the park's concept planning process using several different methods (mailings, Web page with electronic comment forms, a public meeting, etc.).

We look forward to working with the parks department on this park development project.

COMMUNITY  EVENT

Plans are underway for a fun event where our community can get energized and connect.  It involves Lewis & Clark Expedition presenter, Roger Wendlick, a nationally recognized Lewis & Clark historian.  Mr. Wendlick is engaging, informative, and entertaining -- as he:

· portrays George Drouillard – third most important member of the Corps of Discovery/First Person Interpreter;

· is an excellent public speaker -- audiences include colleges, public schools, civic groups, conventions, and re-enactments (you are there!);

· brings many visual aids and display items (see and touch history).

Join us on Saturday May 30 from 1 to 4:30 in the 6th floor public hearing room at the Clark County Public Services building (1300 Franklin)

To RSVP, or if you have questions, contact Jamie Allen at 360-573-4030.

PLANT  A  ROW  FOR  THE  HUNGRY

This project involves youth assigned to do Restorative Community Service working a garden project to grow fresh vegetables for local food banks.  We have (finally!) completed the construction of sixteen 5 X 20 foot raised bed gardens.  All the material (wood, soil, weed barrier, bark dust, storage shed, irrigation system, garden tools, etc) has been donated by the community.

Our greenhouse now holds hundreds of seed starts.  Before we can move them out into the garden we need soaker hoses.  Several of you have generously responded to our request for donations.  We need more – will you send us $20?  (PO Box 61731, Vancouver 98666)  (Any amount is welcome.)  Thanks!
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2 0 0 9    F G N A    E X E C U T I V E    B O A R D

Vicki Fitzsimmons
573.6604
vicki.fitzsimmons@edwardjones.com

Don Golden
566.8246
dgg98686@netzero.com
Dennis Johnson
576-8781
kardenj@aol.com
Maureen Jondahl
574.2600
mjondahl@hotmail.com
Winton Jondahl
574.2600
mjondahl@hotmail.com

Marge Meyer
573-1563
parklady1@juno.com
Melvin Rodda
887.3295
ordda@pacifier.com

Bridget Schwarz
573-5873
bridget@bridge-i-t.com
George Vartanian
546-3243
gvart@comcast.net
_____________________________________________________________________

G E N E R A L     M E E T I N G S :

WE MEET at 7 PM ON SECOND THURSDAYS AT THE COMMUNITY of CHRIST MEETING ROOM

400 NE 179TH STREET, 1/2 MILE WEST OF I-5

OUR BOUNDARIES :

NORTH, 219TH STREET; WEST, LAKE RIVER; EAST, NE 72ND AVENUE;

SOUTH – WEST OF I-5, NW 151st STREET TO NW 41st AVENUE TO NW / NE 164TH STREET;

EAST OF I-5, NE KLINELINE RD TO NE 119TH ST TO SALMON CREEK TO NE 50TH AVE

TO NE 149TH ST TO NE 72ND AVE
The fine print:

Fairgrounds Neighborhood Association newsletters are printed free of charge by the Clark County Public Information and Outreach Office.  The information and views expressed are solely those of the Fairgrounds Neighborhood Association and not of Clark County Government or the Public Information and Outreach Office.
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Vancouver, WA 98666










